
 Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting of the Leander                          Sea Scout Group held at HQ on Monday 29th September 2014

Present
Robin Burr, Nigel Duffin, Andrew Jackson, Keith Maund, Les Lidington, Karen Loizou, Paul Lomas-Clarke, Dick Riches, Richard Wallington

Apologies 
Penny D’Souza, Clare Talman
Minutes
The minutes of the last meeting held on 3 June were approved.
Matters arising
Dick reported that he had asked Gordon Biden for the HQ plans to be returned but as yet had not received them. Nigel is to write and formally request their return. Dick also confirmed that the back fence has now had another coat of preservative and all 5 cans have now been used.

The sliding doors on the Main Deck and Ward Room have now been installed – one more lock needs to be fitted.

The light fittings have been replaced on the Main Deck.


The foundation stone has been re-installed.


The boiler filters are still to be done and Nigel will chase up on these.


Regarding the damp on the riverside stairwell, the general consensus is that it is probably a blocked gulley under the next-door garden. Robin is to ask the Bennetts (neighbours) for access and Dick and Paul will dig a proving hole to investigate. Robin is to also ask Russell Constable if it was his father that originally laid the drains.


Dick is to obtain a price for tough matting and block paving for the back yard to gain some idea of the cost of providing parking spaces. Robin will also ask a landscape contact what could be done.
GSL Report
Beavers: Richard reported numbers at 22 with two vacancies. He said that there has been a large turnover recently with 12 leaving after the summer break. The colony is currently working on Global Challenge and Air Activities badges and a couple of outside speakers are planned. Richard said there is a need for additional leaders.

Cubs: Karen said they are currently at 29. There are only two leaders, Tim and Chris, plus a parent rota, but there is a possibility of a week-end helper joining who has some naval and sailing experience.


Scouts: currently at 44. Aidan has left to go to university, leaving Jim, Russell and David Tuck, but additional help is needed. The troop is currently concentrating on map and compass work.


Karen said she had been hoping for the RN inspection next week but this date was not confirmed and she will now be looking to agree a date for next year.


Robin suggested a parents meeting to involve them and help their understanding of the support that is required from them.


Explorers: number 15, but only 13 regularly attending. They are currently working on their Young Leader training modules. Trevor Strong, District Chairman, will be coming in to give a talk. Keith suggested Philip Holt, a Rotarian, could also be a good speaker worth contacting.

Robin added that next year he will be stepping out of his County role and will then be able to spend more time with the Group.
Financial 
Paul had previously distributed the accounts and confirmed that as at 8 
    Report        
September there was £15k in the deposit account and £600 in the current account. The Legacy fund is now £10k.

Nigel suggested a brass plaque in HQ to mark Bruno’s contribution.


Robin said money will be needed to make two of the Home Counties gigs watertight and will look at the cost of this.


Nigel suggested that some of the Legacy fund be used for a projector and screen, and Paul will look at the cost of this.


It was agreed that a cash card loaded with £1k should be provided for Karen and she will look at obtaining one, possibly from the Post Office.
Building report
 Dick said that vegetation is once again growing up the wall at the back and this needs to be watched. He also reminded the meeting that the steel beams on the boat deck need to be plaster boarded and plastered.

Karen reported that the taps in the Ladies are sticking open.


Paul said the Picos in the back yard need to be brought inside, and it was suggested that for the winter they could be put on top of the gigs.


Nigel said that an 8yd skip had been hired and filled with rubbish.


Keith suggested the unlagged part of the roof should be lagged and asked if there might be a grant for youth organisations for such work. Nigel would make contact with someone for a price on this work.

Wooden gig
Dick and Andrew have been in touch with the Norfolk boatyard 
            ‘Alert’
regarding further work on ‘Alert’ to stop it letting in water. The yard  said that if it is redoing work they had done before there will be no charge, but if not they will give a quote. Paul asked if they could view the boat at Leander to save moving it up to the boatyard. It was agreed that expenses for such an inspection would be met. It was also agreed that a second opinion should be sought and Robin is to contact Mark Edwards, and Paul is in touch with someone met at the Boat Show. Also discussed was the possibility of the work being done by either the Docklands or Portsmouth apprenticeship schemes.
Safety
Dick asked about the yellow markings for the escape routes on the boat deck and Karen said that she had the tape for this. Karen also said that the fire extinguishers are due for their annual inspection.
Any Other     
Robin asked if we should seriously think about weekend meetings. It 
Business
was suggested that it was raised at the parents meeting, but Karen 


questioned how it would be staffed given the current shortage of 


leaders.


Karen suggested the purchase of leather woggles given the difficulty of 

obtaining suitable line and the lack of expertise in tying the Turks 


heads. It was generally felt that the Turks head should continue and 

Nigel offered to help in giving instruction as to how to tie.

Future Dates
24 November
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